Sabin LUTC Minutes
May 5, 2021
7:00 pm
By videoconference

In attendance
Rachel Lee
Asher Atkinson
Kirke Wolfe

1. [bookmark: _Hlk65053070]Kirke moves to approve the April meeting minutes, Rachel seconds.  Approved unanimously, with Asher abstaining.
2. Short-term rentals website.  Kirke reports that neighbors may wish to express concerns in several areas where the City has an avenue to receive input.  Noise complaints are now handled by ONI.  Police non-emergency line is active to take complaints re disturbances such as rowdy parties.  BDS Enforcement Services hotline will take complaints regarding compliance with City Code, such as trash buildup, broken windows, or, presumably, violation of short-term rental permit requirements.  Kirke reports that Genna has provided information about contact procedures for HomeAway/VRBO.  Kirke is attempting to research similar procedures for Vacasa.  Rachel has contact info for the short-term rentals in Sabin that have City permits, and we will plan to include that info on the website.  
3. Preliminary discussion:  Interstate Bridge Replacement Program.  A representative from www.interstatebridge.org will come to our June meeting to discuss.  Rachel will circulate a link to the meeting to LUTC members early in the month, so that it can be forwarded to others.  She will also see if the Communications Chair can publicize the meeting.
4. Update 15th & Fremont:  a new power pole has been installed at the corner of 15th and Fremont, and a new sidewalk has been poured on Fremont.  A crew is preparing to pour the new sidewalk on 15th Avenue.  
5. Sequoia update.  Kirke reports that at least a quarter of the foliage on the north side and at least a quarter of the foliage on the south side appears dead.  

